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The September 26, 2023 meeting of the Coastal Resources Committee was called to order 

by Dwight Davis, Chairman of the Board of Natural Resources. 

 Chairman Davis called on Joe Hatfield, Acting Chair of the Coastal Resources Committee. 

Mr. Hatfield called Dr. Carolyn Belcher to present a briefing on the proposed amendment 

to the Rules of the Georgia Department of Natural Resources, Saltwater Fishing Regulations, 

Chapter 391-2-4.  

Dr. Belcher stated the Coastal Resources Division is proposing two changes to the Rules 

of the Saltwater Fishing Regulations. She further stated that both proposed changes will ensure 

Georgia’s compliance with the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission (ASMFC) Interstate 

Fishery Management Plan for Atlantic Coastal Sharks. She added that as an ASMFC member, 

Georgia has an affirmative obligation to implement the management measures contained within 

this interstate fishery management plan.  

Dr. Belcher stated that the primary features of the proposed amendment are to 

restructure the shark related subparagraphs in Rule 391-2-4-.04 to ensure the daily creel limit of 

1 per person or vessel per day is defined to apply to the aggregate of Hammerheads, Shortfin 

Mako Shark, and Shark, and to change the open season for Shortfin Mako Sharks. She further 

stated to address the closure of the commercial and recreational fisheries for Shortfin Mako 

Sharks, CRD is proposing to change the season from “All Year” to “When Federal Quota is 

Available”. She added that by changing the season and not the daily creel and possession limit, 

Georgia anglers will be able to catch Shortfin Mako Sharks when NOAA Fisheries increases the 

current quota from zero in future actions.  

Dr. Belcher stated the Administrative Procedures Act requires that during the formation 

and adoption of any Rules attempts shall be made to reduce the economic impact of those rules 

on small businesses. She further stated that this applies to businesses that are independently 

owned and operated, are not dominant in the field, and employ 100 employees or less. She added 

that although hammerhead sharks occur in state waters, very few recreational anglers target 

larger sharks for retention as evidenced by low catch estimates for these species. She further 

added the proposed administrative changes should have no negative impacts on small 

businesses.  

Dr. Belcher stated that Shortfin Mako Sharks do not occur in Georgia waters, and, as such, 

the proposed season closure for Shortfin Mako Sharks should have no negative impacts on small 

businesses. She further stated that if anything, the net long-term consequence should be positive 
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as the proposed Rule will help conserve these species of sharks thereby ensuring future fishing 

opportunities. She added that CRD expects the change resulting from the proposed amendments 

to have little impact on recreational fishers, fishing-related businesses, or the general public. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  

 

 

 

 

 

 


